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SPSO decision report 
 
Case: 201003212, Greater Glasgow and Clyde NHS Board 
Sector: health 
Subject: clinical treatment; diagnosis 
Outcome: not upheld, action taken by body to remedy, no recommendations 
 
Summary 
Mrs C had concerns about the treatment which her late mother (Mrs A) received 
at the Royal Alexandra Hospital in March 2010.  Mrs A had been admitted for 
an elective kidney removal and suffered a stroke following the surgery.  Mrs A 
remained in hospital until her death later that month.  Her daughter had 
concerns that the staff should have transferred Mrs A to a specialist stroke unit 
for treatment and that the level of communication from the staff was inadequate. 
 
We obtained clinical advice in this case and made the conclusion that Mrs A’s 
stroke could not have been predicted after surgery and that the treatment 
provided during the operation and the subsequent management plan following 
the stroke was appropriate. 
 
In regards to communication issues, there was evidence of frequent 
communication between the staff and the relatives.  We also found that the 
board had already apologised if some of the explanations which were provided 
to the relatives were not fully understood.  We did not uphold the complaints. 
 


